ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Boy 5811

Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mr. Lester Schrag 17197 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Revision of January 25, 1993 ARCO Letter

17197 Via Magdalena

San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Lester Schrag:

Thank you for agreeing to discontinue operating your irrigation well until at least August 1, 1993, and for allowing ARCO Products Company (ARCO) to collect quarterly groundwater samples from your irrigation well through 1993. Monthly reimbursements should begin by March 19, 1993.

ARCO would like to apologize for an error in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 25, 1993 (attached). ARCO incorrectly stated that very minor amounts of gasoline and benzene were detected in groundwater samples collected from your irrigation well. Neither gasoline nor benzene have been detected in groundwater samples collected by ARCO from your irrigation well. A tabulated historical summary of groundwater analytical results for your irrigation well was included in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 14, 1993 (attached). This table accurately shows that gasoline and benzene have not been detected in your well.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter Attachments:

Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency
Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency
Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2
Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company
Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402

Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

John and Loretta Silva 590 Hacienda Avenue San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Revision of January 25, 1993 ARCO Letter

590 Hacienda Avenue

San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear John and Loretta Silva:

Thank you for agreeing to discontinue operating your irrigation well until at least August 1, 1993, and for allowing ARCO Products Company (ARCO) to collect quarterly groundwater samples from your irrigation well through 1993. Monthly reimbursements should begin by March 19, 1993.

ARCO would like to apologize for an error in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 25, 1993 (attached). ARCO incorrectly stated that very minor amounts of gasoline and benzene were detected in groundwater samples collected from your irrigation well. Neither gasoline nor benzene have been detected in groundwater samples collected by ARCO from your irrigation well. A tabulated historical summary of groundwater analytical results for your irrigation well was included in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 14, 1993 (attached). This table accurately shows that gasoline and benzene have not been detected in your well.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Attachments: Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter

Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2 Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company

Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company

RO-255

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas

> Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mrs. Ruth W. Toles 17203 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Revision of January 25, 1993 ARCO Letter 17203 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mrs. Ruth W. Toles:

Thank you for agreeing to discontinue operating your irrigation well until at least August 1, 1993, and for allowing ARCO Products Company (ARCO) to collect quarterly groundwater samples from your irrigation well through 1993. Monthly reimbursements should begin by March 19, 1993.

ARCO would like to apologize for an error in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 25, 1993 (attached). ARCO incorrectly stated that very minor amounts of gasoline and benzene were detected in groundwater samples collected from your irrigation well. Neither gasoline nor benzene have been detected in groundwater samples collected by ARCO from your irrigation well. A tabulated historical summary of groundwater analytical results for your irrigation well was included in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 14, 1993 (attached). This table accurately shows that gasoline and benzene have not been detected in your well.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whelan

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Attachments: Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter

Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2 Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company

Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

John and Loretta Silva 590 Hacienda Avenue San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Revision of January 25, 1993 ARCO Letter 590 Hacienda Avenue San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear John and Loretta Silva:

Thank you for agreeing to discontinue operating your irrigation well until at least August 1, 1993, and for allowing ARCO Products Company (ARCO) to collect quarterly groundwater samples from your irrigation well through 1993. Monthly reimbursements should begin by March 19, 1993.

ARCO would like to apologize for an error in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 25, 1993 (attached). ARCO incorrectly stated that very minor amounts of gasoline and benzene were detected in groundwater samples collected from your irrigation well. Neither gasoline nor benzene have been detected in groundwater samples collected by ARCO from your irrigation well. A tabulated historical summary of groundwater analytical results for your irrigation well was included in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 14, 1993 (attached). This table accurately shows that gasoline and benzene have not been detected in your well.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter Attachments:

Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2 Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas

> Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mr. Lester Schrag 17197 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Revision of January 25, 1993 ARCO Letter

17197 Via Magdalena

San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Lester Schrag:

Thank you for agreeing to discontinue operating your irrigation well until at least August 1, 1993, and for allowing ARCO Products Company (ARCO) to collect quarterly groundwater samples from your irrigation well through 1993. Monthly reimbursements should begin by March 19, 1993.

ARCO would like to apologize for an error in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 25, 1993 (attached). ARCO incorrectly stated that very minor amounts of gasoline and benzene were detected in groundwater samples collected from your irrigation well. Neither gasoline nor benzene have been detected in groundwater samples collected by ARCO from your irrigation well. A tabulated historical summary of groundwater analytical results for your irrigation well was included in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 14, 1993 (attached). This table accurately shows that gasoline and benzene have not been detected in your well.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter Attachments:

'Whela

Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2 Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company

Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mrs. Ruth W. Toles 17203 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Revision of January 25, 1993 ARCO Letter 17203 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mrs. Ruth W. Toles:

Thank you for agreeing to discontinue operating your irrigation well until at least August 1, 1993, and for allowing ARCO Products Company (ARCO) to collect quarterly groundwater samples from your irrigation well through 1993. Monthly reimbursements should begin by March 19, 1993.

ARCO would like to apologize for an error in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 25, 1993 (attached). ARCO incorrectly stated that very minor amounts of gasoline and benzene were detected in groundwater samples collected from your irrigation well. Neither gasoline nor benzene have been detected in groundwater samples collected by ARCO from your irrigation well. A tabulated historical summary of groundwater analytical results for your irrigation well was included in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 14, 1993 (attached). This table accurately shows that gasoline and benzene have not been detected in your well.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whelan

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter Attachments:

Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2 Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

Ro-255

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mr. Tahnann 633 Hacienda Avenue San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use and Groundwater Sampling 633 Hacienda Avenue San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Tahnann:

In a letter dated January 14, 1993, ARCO Products Company (ARCO) requested permission to perform quarterly groundwater sampling through 1993 on the irrigation well located on your property. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize ARCO's consultant, Pacific Environmental Group, Inc. (PACIFIC), to begin 1993 quarterly groundwater sampling of your irrigation well.

Additionally, in a letter dated January 25, 1993, ARCO requested that use of the irrigation well at your property be discontinued for a period of approximately 6 months. ARCO also requests authorization to install a temporary lock on the irrigation well for security purposes only. This lock will be removed by ARCO prior to well reactivation. The Alameda County Health Care Services Agency has solicited ARCO to prepare this request. As compensation for the temporary loss of use of your irrigation well, ARCO offered to reimburse you \$30 per month, beginning February 1, 1993. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize PACIFIC to begin monthly reimbursements (beginning in the month that the authorization form is received). After receipt of the authorization form, a reimbursement check will be mailed to you within 10 working days, and subsequent checks will be mailed to you during the first week of each month.

As of March 1, 1993, we have not received your authorization to begin quarterly groundwater sampling. We also have not heard whether you agree to temporarily discontinue use of your irrigation well. For your consideration, we have enclosed:

- o Copies of both letters referenced above
- o A revised authorization form
- o A self-addressed, stamped envelope for returning the revised authorization form

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in completing the revised authorization form only, and returning it in the self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please note that this form provides spaces to accept or reject ARCO's requests.

ARCO would like to apologize for an error in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 25, 1993. ARCO incorrectly stated that very minor amounts of gasoline and benzene were detected in groundwater samples collected from your irrigation well. Neither gasoline nor benzene have been detected in groundwater samples collected by ARCO from your irrigation well. A tabulated historical summary of groundwater analytical results for your irrigation well was included in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 14, 1993. This table accurately shows that gasoline and benzene have not been detected in your well. ARCO still requests that use of your well be temporarily discontinued, as described above.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you very much for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whelor.

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Attachments: Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter

Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

Revised Authorization Form

Self-Addressed, Stamped-Envelope

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2

Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company

Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

# QUARTERLY GROUNDWATER SAMPLING AND DISCONTINUE WELL USE REVISED AUTHORIZATION FORM

QUARTERLY GR	OUNDWATER SAMPLING A	AUTHORIZATION
	<u> </u>	s Company (ARCO), or its to collect groundwater samples on 1993 from the irrigation well located
		or its designated representative, to s on a quarterly basis through ll located at this property.
DISCONTINUE V	VELL USE	
	purposes only. This lock wi well reactivation. In exchar will reimburse me \$30 per r that the authorization form authorization form, a reimb you within 10 working days	August 1, 1993, and to allow ry lock on the well for security ll be removed by ARCO prior to age for this authorization, ARCO month (beginning in the month is received). After receipt of the aursement check will be mailed to Monthly reimbursement will of each month, and will continue th Care Services Agency
· ————	I do not agree to stop pump this property.	ing the irrigation well located on
AGREED TO:		
Sig	mature of Well Owner	Date
	Please Print Name	
	Address	

March 16, 1993

3300618/FOLLOW1

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mr. Terry Johanson 17302 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use and Groundwater Sampling 17302 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Terry Johanson:

In a letter dated January 14, 1993, ARCO Products Company (ARCO) requested permission to perform quarterly groundwater sampling through 1993 on the irrigation well located on your property. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize ARCO's consultant, Pacific Environmental Group, Inc. (PACIFIC), to begin 1993 quarterly groundwater sampling of your irrigation well.

Additionally, in a letter dated February 4, 1993, ARCO requested that use of the irrigation well at your property be discontinued for a period of approximately 6 months. ARCO also requests authorization to install a temporary lock on the irrigation well for security purposes only. This lock will be removed by ARCO prior to well reactivation. The Alameda County Health Care Services Agency has solicited ARCO to prepare this request. As compensation for the temporary loss of use of your irrigation well, ARCO offered to reimburse you \$30 per month, beginning February 1, 1993. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize PACIFIC to begin monthly reimbursements (beginning in the month that the authorization form is received). After receipt of the authorization form, a reimbursement check will be mailed to you within 10 working days, and subsequent checks will be mailed to you during the first week of each month.

As of March 1, 1993, we have not received your authorization to begin quarterly groundwater sampling. We also have not heard whether you agree to temporarily discontinue use of your irrigation well. For your consideration, we have enclosed:

- o Copies of both letters referenced above
- o A revised authorization form
- o A self-addressed, stamped envelope for returning the revised authorization form

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in completing the revised authorization form only, and returning it in the self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please note that this form provides spaces to accept or reject ARCO's requests.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you very much for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

Milvel Welan

Michael Whelan

**Environmental Engineer** 

Attachments:

Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter

Copy of ARCO's February 4, 1993 Letter

Revised Authorization Form

Self-Addressed, Stamped-Envelope

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2 Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company

Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

# QUARTERLY GROUNDWATER SAMPLING AND DISCONTINUE WELL USE REVISED AUTHORIZATION FORM

	ROUNDWATER SAMPLING AUTHORIZATION	
<del></del>	I authorize ARCO Products Company (ARCO), or its designated representative, to collect groundwater samples on a quarterly basis through 1993 from the irrigation well located at this property.	
<u> </u>	I do not authorize ARCO, or its designated representative, to collect groundwater samples on a quarterly basis through 1993 from the irrigation well located at this property.	ı
DISCONTINU	WELL USE	
	I agree to stop pumping the irrigation well located on this property until at least August 1, 1993, and to allow ARCO to install a temporary lock on the well for security purposes only. This lock will be removed by ARCO prior to well reactivation. In exchange for this authorization, ARCO will reimburse me \$30 per month (beginning in the month that the authorization form is received). After receipt of the authorization form, a reimbursement check will be mailed to you within 10 working days Monthly reimbursement will occur during the first week of each month, and will continue until Alameda County Health Care Services Agency (ACHCSA) approves reactivation of your well.  I do not agree to stop pumping the irrigation well located on this property.	
	this property.	
AGREED TO:		
	Signature of Well Owner Date	
	Please Print Name	
	Address	

3300618/FOLLOW1A

March 16, 1993

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mr. Pimental 17372 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use and Groundwater Sampling 17372 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Pimental:

In a letter dated January 14, 1993, ARCO Products Company (ARCO) requested permission to perform quarterly groundwater sampling through 1993 on the irrigation well located on your property. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize ARCO's consultant, Pacific Environmental Group, Inc. (PACIFIC), to begin 1993 quarterly groundwater sampling of your irrigation well.

Additionally, in a letter dated January 25, 1993, ARCO requested that use of the irrigation well at your property be discontinued for a period of approximately 6 months. ARCO also requests authorization to install a temporary lock on the irrigation well for security purposes only. This lock will be removed by ARCO prior to well reactivation. The Alameda County Health Care Services Agency has solicited ARCO to prepare this request. As compensation for the temporary loss of use of your irrigation well, ARCO offered to reimburse you \$30 per month, beginning February 1, 1993. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize PACIFIC to begin monthly reimbursements (beginning in the month that the authorization form is received). After receipt of the authorization form, a reimbursement check will be mailed to you within 10 working days, and subsequent checks will be mailed to you during the first week of each month.

As of March 1, 1993, we have not received your authorization to begin quarterly groundwater sampling. We also have not heard whether you agree to temporarily discontinue use of your irrigation well. For your consideration, we have enclosed:

- o Copies of both letters referenced above
- o A revised authorization form
- o A self-addressed, stamped envelope for returning the revised authorization form

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in completing the revised authorization form only, and returning it in the self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please note that this form provides spaces to accept or reject ARCO's requests.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you very much for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whela

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Attachments: Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter

Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

Revised Authorization Form

Self-Addressed, Stamped-Envelope

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2

Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company

Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

## QUARTERLY GROUNDWATER SAMPLING AND DISCONTINUE WELL USE REVISED AUTHORIZATION FORM

	I authorize ARCO Products Condesignated representative, to condesignate a quarterly basis through 1993 at this property.	
·	I do not authorize ARCO, or it collect groundwater samples or 1993 from the irrigation well lo	n a quarterly basis through
DISCONTINU	E WELL USE	
	I agree to stop pumping the irrithis property until at least Auga ARCO to install a temporary least purposes only. This lock will be well reactivation. In exchange will reimburse me \$30 per monthat the authorization form is reauthorization form, a reimburs you within 10 working days. Moccur during the first week of euntil Alameda County Health (ACHCSA) approves reactivat.	ust 1, 1993, and to allow ock on the well for security e removed by ARCO prior to for this authorization, ARCO ath (beginning in the month eccived). After receipt of the ement check will be mailed to conthly reimbursement will each month, and will continue Care Services Agency ion of your well.
<del></del>	this property.	
AGREED TO:		
	Signature of Well Owner	Date
· · · · ·	Please Print Name	

#### **ARCO Products Company**

2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mr. and Mrs. Corregedor 642 Hacienda Avenue San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Groundwater Sampling 642 Hacienda Avenue San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Corregedor:

Thank you for agreeing to discontinue operating your irrigation well until at least August 1, 1993. ARCO Products Company (ARCO) will begin monthly reimbursements immediately.

Also, in a letter dated January 14, 1993, ARCO requested permission to perform quarterly groundwater sampling through 1993 of the irrigation well located on your property. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize ARCO's consultant, Pacific Environmental Group, Inc. (PACIFIC), to begin 1993 quarterly groundwater sampling of your irrigation well.

As of March 1, 1993, we have not received your authorization to begin quarterly groundwater sampling. For your consideration, we have enclosed:

- o A copy of the letter referenced above
- o A revised authorization form
- o A self-addressed, stamped envelope for returning the revised authorization form

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in completing the revised authorization form only, and returning it in the self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please note that this form provides spaces to accept or reject ARCO's request.

ARCO would like to apologize for an error in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 25, 1993 (attached). ARCO incorrectly stated that very minor amounts of gasoline and benzene were detected in groundwater samples collected from your irrigation well. Neither gasoline nor benzene have been detected in groundwater samples collected by ARCO from your irrigation well. A tabulated historical summary of groundwater analytical results for your irrigation well was included in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 14, 1993. This table accurately shows that gasoline and benzene have not been detected in your well.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

Michael Whelan

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Attachments: Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter

Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

Revised Authorization Form

Self-Addressed, Stamped-Envelope

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2 Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company

Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

### QUARTERLY GROUNDWATER SAMPLING REVISED AUTHORIZATION FORM

	Please Print Name	
*	Signature of Well Owner	Date
AGREED TO	<b>):</b>	
	I do not authorize ARCO or its designated representative to collect groundwater samples on a quarterly basis through 1993 from the irrigation well located at this property.	
	I authorize ARCO Products Condesignated representative, to condesignated a quarterly basis through 1993 at this property.	ollect groundwater samples on

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mr. Tahnann 633 Hacienda Avenue San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use and Groundwater Sampling 633 Hacienda Avenue San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Tahnann:

In a letter dated January 14, 1993, ARCO Products Company (ARCO) requested permission to perform quarterly groundwater sampling through 1993 on the irrigation well located on your property. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize ARCO's consultant, Pacific Environmental Group, Inc. (PACIFIC), to begin 1993 quarterly groundwater sampling of your irrigation well.

Additionally, in a letter dated January 25, 1993, ARCO requested that use of the irrigation well at your property be discontinued for a period of approximately 6 months. ARCO also requests authorization to install a temporary lock on the irrigation well for security purposes only. This lock will be removed by ARCO prior to well reactivation. The Alameda County Health Care Services Agency has solicited ARCO to prepare this request. As compensation for the temporary loss of use of your irrigation well, ARCO offered to reimburse you \$30 per month, beginning February 1, 1993. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize PACIFIC to begin monthly reimbursements (beginning in the month that the authorization form is received). After receipt of the authorization form, a reimbursement check will be mailed to you within 10 working days, and subsequent checks will be mailed to you during the first week of each month.

As of March 1, 1993, we have not received your authorization to begin quarterly groundwater sampling. We also have not heard whether you agree to temporarily discontinue use of your irrigation well. For your consideration, we have enclosed:

- o Copies of both letters referenced above
- o A revised authorization form
- o A self-addressed, stamped envelope for returning the revised authorization form

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in completing the revised authorization form only, and returning it in the self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please note that this form provides spaces to accept or reject ARCO's requests.

ARCO would like to apologize for an error in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 25, 1993. ARCO incorrectly stated that very minor amounts of gasoline and benzene were detected in groundwater samples collected from your irrigation well. Neither gasoline nor benzene have been detected in groundwater samples collected by ARCO from your irrigation well. A tabulated historical summary of groundwater analytical results for your irrigation well was included in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 14, 1993. This table accurately shows that gasoline and benzene have not been detected in your well. ARCO still requests that use of your well be temporarily discontinued, as described above.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you very much for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whelor

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Attachments: Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter

Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

Revised Authorization Form

Self-Addressed, Stamped-Envelope

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2

Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company

Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

# QUARTERLY GROUNDWATER SAMPLING AND DISCONTINUE WELL USE REVISED AUTHORIZATION FORM

QUARTERLY GR	OUNDWATER SAMPLING A	UTHORIZATION
<u> </u>	•	Company (ARCO), or its collect groundwater samples on 93 from the irrigation well located
		or its designated representative, to s on a quarterly basis through l located at this property.
DISCONTINUE V	VELL USE	
	purposes only. This lock will well reactivation. In exchange will reimburse me \$30 per me that the authorization form, a reimburse will working days	ugust 1, 1993, and to allow y lock on the well for security I be removed by ARCO prior to ge for this authorization, ARCO nonth (beginning in the month is received). After receipt of the ursement check will be mailed to Monthly reimbursement will of each month, and will continue th Care Services Agency
· 	I do not agree to stop pumpi this property.	ng the irrigation well located on
AGREED TO:		
Sig	gnature of Well Owner	Date
	Please Print Name	
· ·	Address	

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas

> Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

M.E. Kast 17349 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Groundwater Sampling 17349 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear M.E. Kast:

Thank you for agreeing to discontinue operating your irrigation well until at least August 1, 1993. ARCO Products Company (ARCO) will begin monthly reimbursements immediately.

Also, in a letter dated January 14, 1993, ARCO requested permission to perform quarterly groundwater sampling through 1993 of the irrigation well located on your property. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize ARCO's consultant, Pacific Environmental Group, Inc. (PACIFIC), to begin 1993 quarterly groundwater sampling of your irrigation well.

As of March 1, 1993, we have not received your authorization to begin quarterly groundwater sampling. For your consideration, we have enclosed:

- o A copy of the letter referenced above
- o A revised authorization form
- o A self-addressed, stamped envelope for returning the revised authorization form

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in completing the revised authorization form only, and returning it in the self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please note that this form provides spaces to accept or reject ARCO's request.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Attachments: Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter

Revised Authorization Form

Self-Addressed, Stamped-Envelope

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2

Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

#### QUARTERLY GROUNDWATER SAMPLING REVISED AUTHORIZATION FORM

	Please Print Name	
<u></u>	Signature of Well Owner	Date
AGREED TO	•	
	I do not authorize ARCO or its designated representative to collect groundwater samples on a quarterly basis through 1993 from the irrigation well located at this property.	
	I authorize ARCO Products Condesignated representative, to condesignated a quarterly basis through 1993 that this property.	ollect groundwater samples of

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mr. John Manry 17371 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use and Groundwater Sampling 17371 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. John Manry:

In a letter dated January 14, 1993, ARCO Products Company (ARCO) requested permission to perform quarterly groundwater sampling through 1993 on the irrigation well located on your property. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize ARCO's consultant, Pacific Environmental Group, Inc. (PACIFIC), to begin 1993 quarterly groundwater sampling of your irrigation well.

Additionally, in a letter dated January 25, 1993, ARCO requested that use of the irrigation well at your property be discontinued for a period of approximately 6 months. ARCO also requests authorization to install a temporary lock on the irrigation well for security purposes only. This lock will be removed by ARCO prior to well reactivation. The Alameda County Health Care Services Agency has solicited ARCO to prepare this request. As compensation for the temporary loss of use of your irrigation well, ARCO offered to reimburse you \$30 per month, beginning February 1, 1993. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize PACIFIC to begin monthly reimbursements (beginning in the month that the authorization form is received). After receipt of the authorization form, a reimbursement check will be mailed to you within 10 working days, and subsequent checks will be mailed to you during the first week of each month.

As of March 1, 1993, we have not received your authorization to begin quarterly groundwater sampling. We also have not heard whether you agree to temporarily discontinue use of your irrigation well. For your consideration, we have enclosed:

- o Copies of both letters referenced above
- o A revised authorization form
  - o A self-addressed, stamped envelope for returning the revised authorization form

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in completing the revised authorization form only, and returning it in the self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please note that this form provides spaces to accept or reject ARCO's requests.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you very much for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whelan

**Environmental Engineer** 

Attachments: Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter

Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

Revised Authorization Form

Self-Addressed, Stamped-Envelope

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2

Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company

Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Box 5811

> San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mr. Luche 17348 Via Encinas San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use and Groundwater Sampling

17348 Via Encinas

San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Luche:

In a letter dated January 14, 1993, ARCO Products Company (ARCO) requested permission to perform quarterly groundwater sampling through 1993 on the irrigation well located on your property. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize ARCO's consultant, Pacific Environmental Group, Inc. (PACIFIC), to begin 1993 quarterly groundwater sampling of your irrigation well.

Additionally, in a letter dated January 25, 1993, ARCO requested that use of the irrigation well at your property be discontinued for a period of approximately 6 months. ARCO also requests authorization to install a temporary lock on the irrigation well for security purposes only. This lock will be removed by ARCO prior to well reactivation. The Alameda County Health Care Services Agency has solicited ARCO to prepare this request. As compensation for the temporary loss of use of your irrigation well, ARCO offered to reimburse you \$30 per month, beginning February 1, 1993. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize PACIFIC to begin monthly reimbursements (beginning in the month that the authorization form is received). After receipt of the authorization form, a reimbursement check will be mailed to you within 10 working days, and subsequent checks will be mailed to you during the first week of each month.

As of March 1, 1993, we have not received your authorization to begin quarterly groundwater sampling. We also have not heard whether you agree to temporarily discontinue use of your irrigation well. For your consideration, we have enclosed:

- o Copies of both letters referenced above
- o A revised authorization form
- o A self-addressed, stamped envelope for returning the revised authorization form

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in completing the revised authorization form only, and returning it in the self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please note that this form provides spaces to accept or reject ARCO's requests.

ARCO would like to apologize for an error in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 25, 1993. ARCO incorrectly stated that very minor amounts of gasoline and benzene were detected in groundwater samples collected from your irrigation well. Neither gasoline nor benzene have been detected in groundwater samples collected by ARCO from your irrigation well. A tabulated historical summary of groundwater analytical results for your irrigation well was included in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 14, 1993. This table accurately shows that gasoline and benzene have not been detected in your well. ARCO still requests that use of your well be temporarily discontinued, as described above.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you very much for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Attachments: Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter

had whelen

Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

Revised Authorization Form

Self-Addressed, Stamped-Envelope

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2

Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company

Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

## QUARTERLY GROUNDWATER SAMPLING AND DISCONTINUE WELL USE REVISED AUTHORIZATION FORM

		Company (ARCO), or its o collect groundwater samples on 93 from the irrigation well located
		r its designated representative, to on a quarterly basis through l located at this property.
DISCONTINUE	WELL USE	
	purposes only. This lock will well reactivation. In exchan will reimburse me \$30 per methat the authorization form, a reimbur you within 10 working days occur during the first week of until Alameda County Healt (ACHCSA) approves reactive.  I do not agree to stop pumping	ugust 1, 1993, and to allow y lock on the well for security I be removed by ARCO prior to ge for this authorization, ARCO nonth (beginning in the month is received). After receipt of the ursement check will be mailed to Monthly reimbursement will of each month, and will continue th Care Services Agency
+ CDEED BO	this property.	
AGREED TO:		
s	Signature of Well Owner	Date
	Please Print Name	
	Address	·

3300618/FOLLOW1

March 16, 1993

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas

> Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mr. Terry Johanson 17302 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use and Groundwater Sampling

17302 Via Magdalena

San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Terry Johanson:

In a letter dated January 14, 1993, ARCO Products Company (ARCO) requested permission to perform quarterly groundwater sampling through 1993 on the irrigation well located on your property. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize ARCO's consultant, Pacific Environmental Group, Inc. (PACIFIC), to begin 1993 quarterly groundwater sampling of your irrigation well.

Additionally, in a letter dated February 4, 1993, ARCO requested that use of the irrigation well at your property be discontinued for a period of approximately 6 months. ARCO also requests authorization to install a temporary lock on the irrigation well for security purposes only. This lock will be removed by ARCO prior to well reactivation. The Alameda County Health Care Services Agency has solicited ARCO to prepare this request. As compensation for the temporary loss of use of your irrigation well, ARCO offered to reimburse you \$30 per month, beginning February 1, 1993. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize PACIFIC to begin monthly reimbursements (beginning in the month that the authorization form is received). After receipt of the authorization form, a reimbursement check will be mailed to you within 10 working days, and subsequent checks will be mailed to you during the first week of each month.

As of March 1, 1993, we have not received your authorization to begin quarterly groundwater sampling. We also have not heard whether you agree to temporarily discontinue use of your irrigation well. For your consideration, we have enclosed:

- o Copies of both letters referenced above
- o A revised authorization form
- o A self-addressed, stamped envelope for returning the revised authorization form

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in completing the revised authorization form only, and returning it in the self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please note that this form provides spaces to accept or reject ARCO's requests.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you very much for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Milwel Whelan

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Attachments:

Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter

Copy of ARCO's February 4, 1993 Letter

Revised Authorization Form

Self-Addressed, Stamped-Envelope

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2

Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company Mr. John Meck, ARCO Products Company

# QUARTERLY GROUNDWATER SAMPLING AND DISCONTINUE WELL USE REVISED AUTHORIZATION FORM

	Please Print Name	
	Signature of Well Owner	Date
AGREED TO	<b>:</b>	
	(ACHCSA) approves reactivation  I do not agree to stop pumping the this property.	
	well reactivation. In exchange fo will reimburse me \$30 per month that the authorization form is recauthorization form, a reimbursen you within 10 working days Moroccur during the first week of each until Alameda County Health Ca	(beginning in the month eived). After receipt of the nent check will be mailed to othly reimbursement will ch month, and will continue
<del></del>	I agree to stop pumping the irrigations this property until at least August ARCO to install a temporary local purposes only. This lock will be a	t 1, 1993, and to allow k on the well for security removed by ARCO prior to
DISCONTIN	UE WELL USE	
·	I do not authorize ARCO, or its of collect groundwater samples on a 1993 from the irrigation well located to the collect groundwater samples on a 1993 from the irrigation well located to the collection of the c	quarterly basis through
	a quarterly basis through 1993 fro at this property.	ect groundwater samples on om the irrigation well located

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mr. Luche 17348 Via Encinas San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use and Groundwater Sampling 17348 Via Encinas San Lorenzo, California 94580

#### Dear Mr. Luche:

In a letter dated January 14, 1993, ARCO Products Company (ARCO) requested permission to perform quarterly groundwater sampling through 1993 on the irrigation well located on your property. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize ARCO's consultant, Pacific Environmental Group, Inc. (PACIFIC), to begin 1993 quarterly groundwater sampling of your irrigation well.

Additionally, in a letter dated January 25, 1993, ARCO requested that use of the irrigation well at your property be discontinued for a period of approximately 6 months. ARCO also requests authorization to install a temporary lock on the irrigation well for security purposes only. This lock will be removed by ARCO prior to well reactivation. The Alameda County Health Care Services Agency has solicited ARCO to prepare this request. As compensation for the temporary loss of use of your irrigation well, ARCO offered to reimburse you \$30 per month, beginning February 1, 1993. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize PACIFIC to begin monthly reimbursements (beginning in the month that the authorization form is received). After receipt of the authorization form, a reimbursement check will be mailed to you within 10 working days, and subsequent checks will be mailed to you during the first week of each month.

As of March 1, 1993, we have not received your authorization to begin quarterly groundwater sampling. We also have not heard whether you agree to temporarily discontinue use of your irrigation well. For your consideration, we have enclosed:

- o Copies of both letters referenced above
- o A revised authorization form
- o A self-addressed, stamped envelope for returning the revised authorization form

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in completing the revised authorization form only, and returning it in the self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please note that this form provides spaces to accept or reject ARCO's requests.

ARCO would like to apologize for an error in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 25, 1993. ARCO incorrectly stated that very minor amounts of gasoline and benzene were detected in groundwater samples collected from your irrigation well. Neither gasoline nor benzene have been detected in groundwater samples collected by ARCO from your irrigation well. A tabulated historical summary of groundwater analytical results for your irrigation well was included in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 14, 1993. This table accurately shows that gasoline and benzene have not been detected in your well. ARCO still requests that use of your well be temporarily discontinued, as described above.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you very much for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whelan

**Environmental Engineer** 

Attachments:

Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

Revised Authorization Form

Whele

Self-Addressed, Stamped-Envelope

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2

Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company

Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

## QUARTERLY GROUNDWATER SAMPLING AND DISCONTINUE WELL USE REVISED AUTHORIZATION FORM

QUARTERLY G	ROUNDWATER SAMPLING AUTHORIZATION
	I authorize ARCO Products Company (ARCO), or its designated representative, to collect groundwater samples on a quarterly basis through 1993 from the irrigation well located at this property.
Marchae construction and an article of the construction of the con	I do not authorize ARCO, or its designated representative, to collect groundwater samples on a quarterly basis through 1993 from the irrigation well located at this property.
DISCONTINUE	WELL USE
	I agree to stop pumping the irrigation well located on this property until at least August 1, 1993, and to allow ARCO to install a temporary lock on the well for security purposes only. This lock will be removed by ARCO prior to well reactivation. In exchange for this authorization, ARCO will reimburse me \$30 per month (beginning in the month that the authorization form is received). After receipt of the authorization form, a reimbursement check will be mailed to you within 10 working days Monthly reimbursement will occur during the first week of each month, and will continue until Alameda County Health Care Services Agency (ACHCSA) approves reactivation of your well.  I do not agree to stop pumping the irrigation well located on
<del></del>	this property.
AGREED TO:	
	ignature of Well Owner Date
<del> </del>	Please Print Name
	Address

March 16, 1993

3300618/FOLLOW1

Ro-255

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Box 5811

San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

M.E. Kast 17349 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Groundwater Sampling 17349 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear M.E. Kast:

Thank you for agreeing to discontinue operating your irrigation well until at least August 1, 1993. ARCO Products Company (ARCO) will begin monthly reimbursements immediately.

Also, in a letter dated January 14, 1993, ARCO requested permission to perform quarterly groundwater sampling through 1993 of the irrigation well located on your property. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize ARCO's consultant, Pacific Environmental Group, Inc. (PACIFIC), to begin 1993 quarterly groundwater sampling of your irrigation well.

As of March 1, 1993, we have not received your authorization to begin quarterly groundwater sampling. For your consideration, we have enclosed:

- o A copy of the letter referenced above
- o A revised authorization form
- o A self-addressed, stamped envelope for returning the revised authorization form

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in completing the revised authorization form only, and returning it in the self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please note that this form provides spaces to accept or reject ARCO's request.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Attachments: Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter

Revised Authorization Form

Self-Addressed, Stamped-Envelope

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2

Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

#### QUARTERLY GROUNDWATER SAMPLING REVISED AUTHORIZATION FORM

<del></del>	I authorize ARCO Products Company (ARCO), or its designated representative, to collect groundwater samples on a quarterly basis through 1993 from the irrigation well located at this property.	
	I do not authorize ARCO or its collect groundwater samples on 1993 from the irrigation well lo	a quarterly basis through
AGREED TO:		
	Signature of Well Owner	Date
•	Please Print Name	
	Address	

**ARCO Products Company** 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mr. John Manry 17371 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use and Groundwater Sampling 17371 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. John Manry:

In a letter dated January 14, 1993, ARCO Products Company (ARCO) requested permission to perform quarterly groundwater sampling through 1993 on the irrigation well located on your property. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize ARCO's consultant, Pacific Environmental Group, Inc. (PACIFIC), to begin 1993 quarterly groundwater sampling of your irrigation well.

Additionally, in a letter dated January 25, 1993, ARCO requested that use of the irrigation well at your property be discontinued for a period of approximately 6 months. ARCO also requests authorization to install a temporary lock on the irrigation well for security purposes only. This lock will be removed by ARCO prior to well reactivation. The Alameda County Health Care Services Agency has solicited ARCO to prepare this request. As compensation for the temporary loss of use of your irrigation well, ARCO offered to reimburse you \$30 per month, beginning February 1, 1993. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize PACIFIC to begin monthly reimbursements (beginning in the month that the authorization form is received). After receipt of the authorization form, a reimbursement check will be mailed to you within 10 working days, and subsequent checks will be mailed to you during the first week of each month.

As of March 1, 1993, we have not received your authorization to begin quarterly groundwater sampling. We also have not heard whether you agree to temporarily discontinue use of your irrigation well. For your consideration, we have enclosed:

- o Copies of both letters referenced above
- o A revised authorization form
- o A self-addressed, stamped envelope for returning the revised authorization form

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in completing the revised authorization form only, and returning it in the self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please note that this form provides spaces to accept or reject ARCO's requests.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you very much for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

ARCO Products Company

Michael Whelan

**Environmental Engineer** 

Attachments: Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter

Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

Revised Authorization Form

Self-Addressed, Stamped-Envelope

Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2

Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company

Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

ARCO Products Company
2000 Alameda de las Pulgas
Mailing Address: Box 5811
San Mateo, California 94402

Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mr. and Mrs. Corregedor 642 Hacienda Avenue San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Groundwater Sampling 642 Hacienda Avenue San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. and Mrs. Corregedor:

Thank you for agreeing to discontinue operating your irrigation well until at least August 1, 1993. ARCO Products Company (ARCO) will begin monthly reimbursements immediately.

Also, in a letter dated January 14, 1993, ARCO requested permission to perform quarterly groundwater sampling through 1993 of the irrigation well located on your property. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize ARCO's consultant, Pacific Environmental Group, Inc. (PACIFIC), to begin 1993 quarterly groundwater sampling of your irrigation well.

As of March 1, 1993, we have not received your authorization to begin quarterly groundwater sampling. For your consideration, we have enclosed:

- o A copy of the letter referenced above
- o A revised authorization form
- o A self-addressed, stamped envelope for returning the revised authorization form

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in completing the revised authorization form only, and returning it in the self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please note that this form provides spaces to accept or reject ARCO's request.

ARCO would like to apologize for an error in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 25, 1993 (attached). ARCO incorrectly stated that very minor amounts of gasoline and benzene were detected in groundwater samples collected from your irrigation well. Neither gasoline nor benzene have been detected in groundwater samples collected by ARCO from your irrigation well. A tabulated historical summary of groundwater analytical results for your irrigation well was included in ARCO's letter to you, dated January 14, 1993. This table accurately shows that gasoline and benzene have not been detected in your well.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whelan

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Attachments: Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter

Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

**Revised Authorization Form** 

Self-Addressed, Stamped-Envelope

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2

Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company

Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

### QUARTERLY GROUNDWATER SAMPLING REVISED AUTHORIZATION FORM

	Please Print Name	
	Signature of Well Owner	Date
GREED TO:	I do not authorize ARCO or its collect groundwater samples on 1993 from the irrigation well loc	a quarterly basis through
	I authorize ARCO Products Co designated representative, to co a quarterly basis through 1993 for at this property.	llect groundwater samples on

ARCO Products Company 2000 Alameda de las Pulgas Mailing Address: Box 5811 San Mateo, California 94402 Telephone 415 571 2400



March 16, 1993 Project 330-06.18

Mr. Pimental 17372 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Re: Domestic Irrigation Well Use and Groundwater Sampling 17372 Via Magdalena San Lorenzo, California 94580

Dear Mr. Pimental:

In a letter dated January 14, 1993, ARCO Products Company (ARCO) requested permission to perform quarterly groundwater sampling through 1993 on the irrigation well located on your property. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize ARCO's consultant, Pacific Environmental Group, Inc. (PACIFIC), to begin 1993 quarterly groundwater sampling of your irrigation well.

Additionally, in a letter dated January 25, 1993, ARCO requested that use of the irrigation well at your property be discontinued for a period of approximately 6 months. ARCO also requests authorization to install a temporary lock on the irrigation well for security purposes only. This lock will be removed by ARCO prior to well reactivation. The Alameda County Health Care Services Agency has solicited ARCO to prepare this request. As compensation for the temporary loss of use of your irrigation well, ARCO offered to reimburse you \$30 per month, beginning February 1, 1993. Enclosed with that letter was an authorization form, which when signed and returned, would authorize PACIFIC to begin monthly reimbursements (beginning in the month that the authorization form is received). After receipt of the authorization form, a reimbursement check will be mailed to you within 10 working days, and subsequent checks will be mailed to you during the first week of each month.

As of March 1, 1993, we have not received your authorization to begin quarterly groundwater sampling. We also have not heard whether you agree to temporarily discontinue use of your irrigation well. For your consideration, we have enclosed:

- o Copies of both letters referenced above
- o A revised authorization form
- o A self-addressed, stamped envelope for returning the revised authorization form

We would greatly appreciate your assistance in completing the revised authorization form only, and returning it in the self-addressed, stamped envelope. Please note that this form provides spaces to accept or reject ARCO's requests.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please call me at (415) 571-2434. Thank you very much for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

**ARCO Products Company** 

Michael Whelan

Environmental Engineer

Attachments: Copy of AF

Copy of ARCO's January 14, 1993 Letter Copy of ARCO's January 25, 1993 Letter

Revised Authorization Form

Self-Addressed, Stamped-Envelope

cc: Ms. Susan Hugo, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency

Ms. Juliett Shin, Alameda County Health Care Services Agency Mr. Rich Heitt, Regional Water Quality Control Board, Region 2

Mr. Chris Winsor, ARCO Products Company

Dr. Charles Lapin, ARCO Products Company

## QUARTERLY GROUNDWATER SAMPLING AND DISCONTINUE WELL USE REVISED AUTHORIZATION FORM

<u></u>	<del>-</del>	s Company (ARCO), or its to collect groundwater samples on 993 from the irrigation well located
	•	or its designated representative, to es on a quarterly basis through ll located at this property.
DISCONTINUE '	WELL USE	
	ARCO to install a temporar purposes only. This lock well reactivation. In exchange will reimburse me \$30 per such that the authorization form authorization form, a reimburse within 10 working days occur during the first week until Alameda County Hea (ACHCSA) approves react	August 1, 1993, and to allow ry lock on the well for security all be removed by ARCO prior to age for this authorization, ARCO month (beginning in the month is received). After receipt of the bursement check will be mailed to Monthly reimbursement will of each month, and will continue alth Care Services Agency ivation of your well.
	I do not agree to stop pump this property.	oing the irrigation well located on
AGREED TO:		
Si	gnature of Well Owner	Date
	Please Print Name	
	Address	